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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Agreed Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 8th August 2024 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Andrew Scott (AS)

Pete Richardson (PR)


	Chair
Treasurer

Secretary


	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)
Laura Rodger (minutes)

10 members of the public 
	APOLOGIES
David Cuthill (DC)
Jamie Louise (JLM)
Lesley McDonald (LM)
Pat Marshall (PM)

Police Service

Fire Service
Tom McEwan (TM)
ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions
SM welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:02.  SM asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; they will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. SM made all aware that no fire alarms are planned, and the location of emergency exits and bathrooms. The members of Blairgowrie & Rattray Community Council were introduced for the benefit of the members of the public.
	

	Item 2 – Apologies
Apologies received from DC, JLM, LM, PM, TM, and the fire & police services. 
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 13th of June 2024 meeting

Amendments:

· P2 5 a - 4th line from bottom CS said that it would be worthwhile writing to the chief executive.
· P2 5 c - Add where the verge is i.e. on A926 just outside of Rattray on way to Alyth at South Littleton (I think). I also don't recall there being 4 cars written off but I may have missed that
· P3 6 d ii - ....not responsible for the long grass (remove becoming an issue)
· P3 6 d ii - A BioBlitz has been organised for 22 June by a group of volunteers
· P3 6 d ii - Rattray Community Garden is now open on Wednesdays and Saturdays from 10am to 1pm
· P3 10 - for Marlee Quarry but is this a planning matter?

Decision: Approved with amendments. Proposed by GP and seconded by PR  
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Blairgowrie were mobilised 34 times in July to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. Community Safety Engagement: Blairgowrie Fire Station have been working with SCYD, PKC Community Wardens, Police Scotland to host a ‘Street Sports’ initiative where local young people can come along and play street football in a purpose-built arena supplied by St Johnstone Community Trust with the aim of reducing anti-social behaviour.

Local young people from Strathmore Centre for Youth Development attended Blairgowrie Fire Station for a 3-week ‘Young Firefighters’ course where they learned all about safety, teamwork, respect and innovation.
Police Report: 
On 10th July Perth Police Office hosted a special visitor – six-year-old Anthony Green, who is visiting Police Stations throughout Scotland this July to raise money for charity. We hope he enjoyed his time with us and wish him all the best with his efforts. 
Following a recent spate of bike thefts Police Scotland wish to share the following advice on how to keep your property safe – Always be wary of what information you share online via fitness apps or social media. Posting activities, routes or images publicly online or via private groups may identify your home address or holiday plans to others. Keep valuables secure and out of view from the street. Remember to close garages and gates when not in use. Always be aware of what information you share when attending events or competitions with e-bikes or other equipment. Don’t share information such as plans, addresses or storage locations. Thieves will use any means to identify valuables and storage locations. Be wary of buying and selling items online. Would-be thieves will use online marketplaces to scope out your home address to identify valuables and storage locations to target at a later date. Check vehicles, bikes and equipment if they have been left unattended for any time, for GPS tracking tags or devices such as AirTags or SmartTag. Small trackers can be used for crime prevention and keeping your property safe. Unfortunately, these cheap devices can also be used to identify storage locations of valuable such as cars and e-bikes by thieves who may place tracking tags in or on your bike or vehicle. CS expressed her thanks for the work the police and fire service put in to dealing with the gas leak. SM also expressed his thanks to the fire station who remained on standby. 
	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 
a) Speeding on Rattray-Alyth Road
An email has been received regarding speeding issues on the Rattray-Alyth Road.BB and CS have both been in touch with the concerned resident. Since 2020 to 2023, there have been 18 accidents on that road and at least 1 fatality. PKC’s Road Network Team are coming down to look at it and the concerned resident will be invited to this meeting. AS raised the issue of speeding on Kirkton Road. BB responded that speed cushions are being considered for this area. 

b) Gallowbank Field Planning Application
100 people attended a meeting and expressed their concerns regarding traffic management, flooding and biodiversity. They acknowledge the need for more housing in Scotland. A member of the public expressed issue with the ‘masterplan’ that needed to be developed in consultation with the community. This masterplan, created in 2017, was not approved by the council. There was a second masterplan submitted in 2022 which approved 100 dwellings. There was no decision made on whether this masterplan was approved. A masterplan was added this year after the consultation date had closed which included 171 proposed houses on Gallowbank Field. This is less than 20% of the available land taking up 65% of the capacity. This has created a housing density issue. There will be 36 houses per Ha, meaning that this will be a high density housing area. The member of the public noted that this level of density is unreasonable. They also asserted that policies of the Local Development Plan have not been properly followed in regards to this planning application. BB updated that there is now a new plan for 152 houses. This is a big change which means all relevant parties will be notified for further comment. It is unlikely that it will come up at a planning meeting before October/November as it has to be reviewed. BB also confirmed that flood engineers have to visit the site to assess it and also confer with SEPA. CS noted that the brief window of time for the community to consider all the reports makes it difficult for the community to prepare. A member of the public added that the idea of a ‘masterplan’ is that it should be available for the public to read and comment on and as this has not happened, there is a concern that railroading will occur to push the plan through to approval. BRCC will request a masterplan and also enquire about the possibility of further consultation. GP raised the issue of it seeming like a masterplan is being published retrospectively. There is also concern that, with the big gap between locations for the housing, there is a wide-open space in the middle which may be claimed by a different developer for more housing in the area. A member of public also added that housing should not be developed before facilities such as schools, health centres and sewage management are in place. SJ clarified that the masterplan is submitted by the developer and that it is supposed to be consulted on. BB confirmed that the whole site has been approved in principle for commercial and residential. GP also highlighted the issue that too often communities are told not to worry about the finer detail because it is just planning in principle, only to later be told that nothing can be done because planning in principle has already been granted. In 2008, the planning for development in Rattray was turned down by the council. It was the Scottish Government who approved this upon appeal. SM stated that the BRCC will be in contact with PKC regarding the masterplan and will keep the member of the public notified. BB said it is also important to note that these proposals have not been approved yet. 
c) Blairgowrie and Rattray Common Good Fund 

A member of the public enquired about the existence of a committee for the Blairgowrie and Rattray Common Good Fund. BB and CS stated that this particular common good fund is currently closed. CS will look into why the committee is no longer listed online. 

d) Sir William Macpherson Park Entrance

A member of the public emailed asking about who is responsible for the maintenance of this area, as they have been doing this voluntarily for the last year alongside Blair in Bloom. CS said that PKC put the bed in and that it is the responsibility of PKC. CS added that Greenspace could be contacted and also noted that Blair in Bloom probably do not have the capacity to take on the maintenance of this area. GP will write back to enquire about what response was received from Chris Martin at Greenspace. 

e) Bin Storage Area at the Angus Hotel

SM raised the issue of whether anything can be done to ensure that this area is cleaned up. The food waste bin is often left open and there are many black bags lying around. This is causing an issue with rats. BRCC will write a letter to the Angus Hotel. 
f) April Minutes Online 
The link to these minutes is currently connected to the incorrect minutes. GP has flagged this with SJ and the issue will be addressed in due course. 
	BRCC

BRCC

CS

GP

GP

SJ

	Item 7 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
An application for £11,000 of funding has been approved. This will be used for various equipment and defibrillator pads. Training will also start for the new volunteers once the equipment has been purchased. A member of the public asked where this equipment will be deployed. PR clarified that it will be deployed wherever it’s needed in Blairgowrie and Rattray. GP also raised that a letter was received from a university student undertaking a degree in risk management, looking particularly at resilience within communities at a local level. PR has received this and will respond when able. 
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
No update. 
c) Twinning GP/SM
GP updated that there is a visit from the Brass Band from Brebiere scheduled for the 23rd. They are very excited to be visiting.  There is a community ceilidh on Saturday 24th. If you are attending, please let organisers know as Tayside Contracts have agreed to supply the food. There are also raffle tickets for sale with money raised going towards supporting these events.  There have been conversations with PKC regarding insurance for Twinning and also detailing community twinning events which are happening in the area. Twinning is being promoted by the Provost. 
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
   i. Built Environment 
- Electrical Connections at Wellmeadow: CS and SJ met in the Wellmeadow and emails have been exchanged. 
   ii. Open Space – Graves have been cleared at the Hill Kirk and a lot of ivy has been removed. A member of the public brought up the issue of the lack of maintenance at Davie Park. The entrance has potholes, and the playpark equipment is not being adequately maintained. Complaints were first raised about this two years ago, but nothing has been done to improve the situation. CS noted that this problem is not exclusive to Blairgowrie and Rattray, but added that if BRAN and Blair in Bloom went on strike, the impact does not bear thinking about. GP also noted that the no-mow and biodiversity in other areas such as Dundee is markedly better than in Blairgowrie and Rattray. A member of the public stated that Blairgowrie and Rattray is forgotten and ignored within Perth and Kinross. CS said that BRCC should make the point to PKC of what the area would look like should volunteers withdraw their volunteer hours. PR noted that Dunkeld and Spittalfield are maintained to an immaculate standard. BRCC will send an email regarding this to the appropriate bodies. 

e) Local Place Plan
SJ updated that LPP3 will be covering up to 2027. Local Place Plans ask communities to plot on maps where they would like things to go. BRDT are hosting a meeting on Monday 19th of August at 6pm at St Catharine’s Hall regarding this. They need to know if you will be attending by emailing admin@brdt.org.uk. They will be creating a living document, so it will change over time. This is only an initial meeting and all information will be published for feedback with a view to informing LPP3. SJ clarified that there will be maps on the wall for attendees to add to, but there will not be a speaker. 
	PR

GP

	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
a) Citizen of the Year
Nominees have all accepted their nominations. This year’s winners are:
- Citizen of the Year: Ally Donald
- Young Citizen of the Year: Iona Stephens
- Group of the Year: Blairgowrie and Rattray Access Network 
A member of the public asked if there was the possibility of shifting where the awards will be held. SM and SJ highlighted that it is held at Braemar Day as it is a free event for the public.
b) Fireworks
Added to agenda in error. 
c) November 5th Event
Added to agenda in error. 
d) Noticeboards
Plan for 2 of the 3 noticeboards at the bus stances to be moved to in front of the BaRI Building on the High Street, and at the junction Brown Street/High St. A member of the public asked who was responsible for adding things to the noticeboard. Things can be added to the noticeboard by bringing them to BRDT.
	

	Item 8 – New Projects
No update
	

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters
No update
	

	Item 10 – Planning Matters 
A member of the public asked about the Royal Hotel. CS has been in touch regarding this, and her emails have been forwarded to the new tenants. CS is awaiting a response. 
	CS

	Item 11 – Chair’s Report
All points have been covered. 
	

	Item 12 – Treasurer’s Report 
Admin 

June balance




£418.06
Minutes



£30
£388.06
August balance




£388.06



Projects
June balance




£8,372.27
16 July Defib Pads

£116.34
£8,255.93
August Balance




£8,255.93
Fireworks/Community Event


£211.89
Resilience




£4,261.12
Well (Defib)




£269.08
Bench





£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive



£446.56
Rooted in B & R




£2,930  
	

	Item 13 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
GP updated that there has been a variety of emails received. PA System is to be looked at in an interim meeting. There are ESL classes happening on Mondays at Rattray Community Connect. On Monday 12th, there will be an information session for the Communities Investment Fund at 6pm at Community Connect. BRCC has been asked to complete a questionnaire about a community learning and development plan. There will also be a community groups stand at the Highland Games. They can get a free table in exchange for volunteering on the day on Sunday the 8th. A member of the public asked about the PA System. GP explained that there is a community PA system which was purchased by the BRCC and that it is being made available for community use. 
	BRCC

	Item 14 – PKC Councillor’s Reports

BB updated that there are still no details regarding insurance details for Emma Street Laundry. The current priority is to get the pavement cleared. If this does not happen, the laundry will be charged. The Rosemount Nursing home still has no movement from the owners. Currently exploring whether it may be viable for affordable housing which would make it eligible for a compulsory purchase order. BB highlighted that there is the possibility of joining the panel for the Community Investment Fund and noted that it would be good for someone from BRCC to be on board. GP confirmed that somebody from BRCC will join. Palace Road is being resurfaced and is included in a new 30mph limit. BB has been asked by residents if BRCC can write to PKC about vehicle access signs being put up. BB also added that planning is an emotive subject and that misinformation is spreading on social media which are personally insulting. BB confirmed that there are no brown envelopes passing hands. BB expressed his thanks to SCYD for their help at an Icelandic Folk Singing Event. 
CS updated that Keithbank Bridge has been chased up with council. Consultations are still taking place and a report should be ready by the end of the week but will need to be assessed by Nature Scotland. A more robust permanent barrier may be needed to close the bridge as people are still utilising the bridge. CS also expressed that the lack of forthcoming information is an issue. Paul Cunnigham starts as the new headteacher of Blairgowrie High School next week and that it would be good for BRCC to link up. The football pavilion at Davie Park will be demolished in September and while this will cause disruption, the new facilities will be a positive gain. Policy change is required by the council to allow homes to add EV charging ports on their properties. She suggested this could also be discussed at the interim meeting. The Rotary asked CS to mention that a fundraising afternoon tea is taking place to raise funds for running the community managed public toilets. CS will also be following up regarding the clear up of the Laundry site. 
	BRCC

BRCC

CS

	Item 15 – AOCB
No update regarding CCTV, Blairgowrie still to be looked into. PR reminded that the Highland Games is on Sunday 8th of September. A member of the public asked why the Audit committee had both a public and private part. CS clarified that cameras are turned off when there are confidential documents being discussed. GP also invited the members of the public in attendance to consider joining BRCC. 

	

	Date of Next Meeting: 12th September 2024, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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